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6/14/2020 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
 

Subject : Residential Structure Fire, 4100 Block of Excelsior Rd. (Cutten) 

Contact : Timothy Citro, Battalion Chief/Paramedic. Humboldt Bay Fire 
 

 
 
 

 
On 6/14/2020 at 1315hrs, Humboldt Bay Fire was dispatched to a reported 
residential Structure Fire at the 4100 block of Excelsior Rd in Cutten. The first 
arriving engine company reported a multi-family residential structure with heavy 
smoke showing from the attic above a second floor apartment. Fire crews 
initiated an interior fire attack, pulled the ceiling and exposed the attic space 
where the fire was located. A second alarm was requested and fire crews also 
completed a complete search of all 3 living units and ensured the fire had not 
extended into the other living units. The fire was controlled in 20 minutes and a 
majority of the damage was limited to the single living unit. The other two living 
units had very minor smoke damage.  

All occupants were quickly accounted for upon the arrival of the first engine and 
there were no civilian or firefighter injuries. Humboldt Bay Fire responded with 1 
Truck, 4 Engines and 2 Chief Officers. Arcata Fire District and Samoa Fire 
District provided coverage of Humboldt Bay Fire’s jurisdiction during the incident.  

Damage is estimated at $125,000 and the cause of the fire is accidental and 
electrical in nature. Humboldt Bay Fire would like to thank the following agencies 
for their assistance; Arcata Fire District, Samoa Fire District, City Ambulance and 
PG&E.  

Humboldt Bay Fire wants to remind everyone to have a meeting place outside of 
their residence in case of a fire so all the occupants can be quickly accounted for 
by fire personnel. 
 

Smoke Alarms Save Lives. 



 


